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Chair Griffith and members of the Senate Finance Committee, 

       Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of HB1109/PG407-23 to help 
allow Prince George’s County to establish business improvement districts particularly 
around the county’s Blue Line Corridor. This will allow businesses in the Corridor to 
supplement state and county services to make desired improvements, such as 
beautification and infrastructure improvements, by consolidating funds through a tax on 
the district’s businesses. These districts established by the County are a means for 
businesses to come together and pool resources so that they can invest these into their 
community.  

Creating a business improvement district is an added service to incentivize 
businesses to locate in the Blue Line Corridor. We as a state made a historic 
investment in this neglected area of the County, with a $400 million bond initiative. But 
we need to continue to add incentives to private enterprise to boost the area and attract 
businesses to locate along the Corridor. Cities such as Bethesda serve as examples of 
how a business improvement district can help make walkable areas for retail, 
incentivize businesses to locate in the business improvement districts and create 
environments for success. We want to replicate this in Prince George’s and give the 
County an extra tool in its toolkit to incentivize businesses in the areas where they can 
be the most beneficial.  

Currently, the state has its own version of business improvement districts. 
However, in the state’s law, 80% of businesses in an area need to vote in favor of 
forming a business improvement district; Such a large percentage is an impossible 
barrier to overcome and has proven prohibitive of BID’s from being formed anywhere in 
the state under this law, which is why this county-specific legislation is necessary. If 
approved, this legislation would allow Prince George’s County to begin the process of 
creating a business improvement district and require the approval of a simple majority 
of businesses located in the district.  



Business improvement districts are a means for local enterprises to come 
together to pool resources and supplement the services that they receive from the 
County and State. With this bill we will help incentivize businesses to locate in 
communities that need more investment like the Blue Line Corridor.  

For these reasons I urge a favorable report. 




